

# Weekly Wolf INFORMATION FOR THE STUDENTS OF NCCC



Week of November 22, 2021

## Thursday, November 25<sup>th</sup> through Sunday, November 28<sup>th</sup>: Thanksgiving Break the College is Closed

#### Dear Student:

As we continue to slow the spread of COVID-19, please remember that **all students and employees** are required to wear a mask over their noses and mouths in public indoor settings, regardless of vaccination status. It has been brought to my attention that people on campus are negligent about the proper way to wear a mask, or they are not wearing a mask at all. Please see the CDC guidance in regards to the recommended way masks are to be worn by individuals via the following link:

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/cloth-face-cover-guidance.html

The NCCC mask mandate specifies:

- Dining: Students and employees may remove their masks when seated and eating.
- Classrooms: Faculty and students are required to mask in indoor classrooms and labs.
- Meetings/Office Spaces: Masking is required in shared office spaces as well as in meetings. This includes all student meetings and events. Masks can be removed in private offices.
- Masks are not required outdoors.

The Public Safety officers on both campuses will continue to enforce the NCCC mask mandate.

Wearing face masks is just one step the College is taking to keep the NCCC community as safe as possible during the COVID pandemic. We need everyone to do their part to help with this effort.

Sincerely,

William J. Murabito, NCCC President

#### **Enrollment Center:**

#### Deadline to Request an S/U/W Grade or Withdraw from the College

<u>Monday, November 29</u> is the last day to request an S/U (Satisfactory/Unsatisfactory) grade or withdraw from <u>a</u> class (W grade). November 29 is also the <u>last day to withdraw from the College</u> with X grades (applies to all full-term courses). Mod courses differ in deadlines – refer to the online <u>Student Calendar</u> for more information.

Please be mindful of the possible implications for transferability of S/U grades. Both grading options may also impact eligibility for Excelsior. Please check with Financial Aid for questions related to Excelsior.

- Withdraw from a Class To drop a course and receive a W (withdrawal) grade as a final grade, complete the electronic <u>Drop</u>
  or Withdraw from a Course form.
- Withdraw from College (All Classes) To withdraw online from the college and receive "X" grades for ALL of your current
  courses, complete the electronic <u>Withdrawal from College</u> form. If you completed any modular courses, you will receive the
  grade earned and "W" grades will be applied to all other college coursework.
- Satisfactory/Unsatisfactory (S/U) Grades To elect to receive a final grade of S/U in a course, students must submit the electronic S/U grade request form which will also require approvals from the course instructor and the student's advisor. Selecting the S/U option may be beneficial to students in certain circumstances; however, students should be aware of the impact on course loads in future semesters, financial aid/academic standing implications, and the transferability of S/U grades.

If you have any questions, please email  $\underline{\text{records} @ \text{niagaracc.suny.edu}} \text{ or stop by the Enrollment Center desk in the A-building lobby.}$ 

#### Fall 2021 Graduation Application Deadline:

The deadline to file for Fall graduation is December 10<sup>th</sup>. If you plan to earn more than one degree and/or certificate in the Fall semester, please submit a graduation application for both.

- Apply through Banner Web:
  - Click on "Student Records"
  - Click on "Apply for Graduation"
  - Select the major you are applying for. If you do not see your major listed, please contact the Enrollment Center at 716-614-6250.
  - Verify how your name should appear on your diploma.
  - o Review the information you entered is correct and click "Submit Request"
  - o You can view your submitted application under the Student Records tab of Banner Web at any time.

#### **SUNY Chancellor's Award for Excellence in Adjunct Teaching:**

Have you had the pleasure of working with an 'award winning' adjunct (part-time) instructor at NCCC?

Did this adjunct faculty member make a difference for your educational journey?

Nominate your adjunct faculty member for the SUNY Chancellor's Award for Excellence in Adjunct Teaching! Once you nominate your adjunct faculty, they are in the running for consideration for this prestigious award! It only takes a few minutes! Go to this link and fill out the short nomination form. Act quickly...nominations close December 1st!

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ChancellorAdjunct22

#### Career & Transfer Services:

This week, Career and Transfer Services will be hosting transfer visits in The Learning Commons and outside of the bookstore.

In Person Visits:

November 22 Niagara University, 10:30am-1pm

Keuka College, 11am-1pm (Bookstore)

November 23: Villa Maria College, 9am-12pm

Contact the Student Success Center at 716.614.6290 or <u>visit our website</u> for more information! Kevin Beato, Career and Transfer Services Coordinator

#### Student Life:

The events sponsored by Student Life can be found at https://www.niagaracc.suny.edu/studentlife/events/



#### Red Cross Blood Drive at NCCC

Co-Sponsored by Student Life & the NCCC Student Nurses Association Friday, December 3<sup>rd</sup> 9:30 am to 2:30 pm in the SEL (G-117A)



#### Blood Drive Niagara County Community College

G Bldg/ Room 117A 3111 Saunders Settlement Rd Sanborn, NY 14132

#### Friday, December 3, 2021 9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.

For an appointment visit RedCrossBlood.org, keyword: NCCC, or call 1-800-RED-CROSS

Sponsored by: Office of Student Life & Student Nursing Association

Help with a Power Red Donation Here!

Appointments Preferred

ID Required

Give and get: Come to give 11/29-12/16 for \$10 Gift Card by email, thanks to our partners at Amazon!



Download the Blood Donor App | RedCrossBlood.org | 1-800-RED CROSS | 1-800-733-2767







Learn about "Date Rape" Drugs and be safe the biggest partying night of the year.

Presented by the Wellness Center:

November 22nd at 11:30am in the Learning
Commons





Stay connected. Stay informed. Share your stories!



@NiagaraCountyCommunityCollege







garaCCC Majagaracca

Missed an issue of Weekly Wolf? Visit this website for past issues: <a href="http://www.niagaracc.suny.edu/weeklywolf/">http://www.niagaracc.suny.edu/weeklywolf/</a>











### SUNY NCCC Massage Therapy Student Clinic \*Fall 2021 & \*Spring 2022 10am-3pm

https://www.massagebook.com/biz/StudentClinicNCCC



Niagara County Community College Massage Therapy Program Holds New Student Massage Clinic is: Wednesday 10am-4pm Mondays 1pm-4pm \*Starting September 15th until December 15th 2021.